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President Notes  
 
 

Quilting is my passion ... chocolate comes in a close second.  

How has your summer been so far?  I cannot believe that fall wonôt be far off now.  My summer has 
been mostly busy with out -of -town guests week after week.  It is fun to see your area through the 
eyes of those who live far away.  We truly are blessed.  What a hot summer the majority of this 
great land has suffered.   

On a happier note, wasnôt the International Quilt Festival in 
Long Beach wonderful?  Did you have a favorite?  This was 
one of my favorites.  I spent the better part of both Friday and 
Saturday there.  Thank you to all the volunteers who spent 
their time volunteering to white glove and/or sell opportunity 
tickets.  Without you the guild would not be able to be there 
next year.  

Remember our UFOs are due again in August.  How is every-
one getting on with your quilts?  I am enjoying getting my 
UFOs done right through the binding and labels.  Wahoo!  

See you at our August meeting on 8/11/11 if not before.  

Quilt happy,  

Marilyn Pond  

Programs  
Robin Gallagher  

Date Speaker  Speakerôs Topic Website  

August 11, 2011  Quilters by the Sea  Community Relations   

September 08, 2011  Quilters by the Sea  Annual Business Meeting 
and Ice Cream Social  

 

October 13, 2011  Marie Blash  ñQuilting Journeyò marieblash@att.net  



Quilters By the Sea  Page 2 August 2011 

 

www.QuiltersByTheSea.com 

2011 QBS Quilt Retreat Update  
Vicki Baeza  
Mary Thrasher  
 
Hi Ladies & Gent!   At last!    
Our fun time at the retreat is just around the corner!   
I'm sorry if some of you have felt out of the loop, this has 
been a VERY busy summer, complete with computer problems! but finally registration is closed and we can focus on the details!  I will 
have THIS & MORE information at the August 11 meeting, but if you have an individual question PLEASE do not hesitate to contact me, 
either at the meeting, by phone 714-488-0533 or email ranchobaezarro@sbcglobal.net .   I know not everyone chooses to use email but I 
am hoping that of the "roomies", at least one of you will get the email.  If you know someone doesn't have email or isn't likely to check it, 
please share with them or let me know and I will phone them.    

 
THE BASICS:   The location is:  Vina de Lestonnac, 39300 De Portola Road, Temecula 
If you go on their site www.vinadelstonnac.com you can download a map and driving directions specifically from your loca-
tion. I will also have hard copies of directions from the church.    
 
ARRIVAL DAY:    The classrooms will be available by 10:00 am.  Your bedrooms should be ready by about 3:00.  Once on 
the grounds, follow the driveway all the way down the hill (past the chapel and dorms on left) to the classrooms.  There will 
be signs and a registration table in the quad area between the two rooms where you will pick up your goodie bag and room 
key from Vicki or Mary.  Unpack and set-up ONLY SEWING STUFF and start your projects!  You'll be able to put your other 
things in your sleeping rooms later.  Please check your room for any problems before 5:00, which is when maintenance 
leaves.    
  
INCLUDED MEALS:    For Thursday arrivals there will be a 5:30pm dinner and 8:00am breakfast Friday.  Friday arrivals, 
5:30pm dinner; Saturday 8:00am breakfast, 5:30pm dinner; Sunday 10:00am brunch.  We are on our own for lunches on 
Thursday, Friday & Saturday, but there are always SO many yummy snacks in our kitchenettes, we don't go hungry for 
sure!  If you don't plan on going into town on Saturday and want to eat lunch at the center, please let me know ASAP!  I 
have to provide the director with a head count. The food the sisters prepare is really very good and plentiful.  They also pre-
sent a very nice salad bar and fresh fruit at every meal!  It might be a good idea to bring your own salad dressing if you're 
watching calories.  For added fun, we will have prize drawings at every meal, but you have to be there to win!   
 
FUN TIMES:   We will have an easel by the registration table in the quad to outline  the various activities we have 
planned.  Participation is voluntary, but we look forward to a good turn-out.  It's a great way to meet and make friends within 
your guild!    
      
1.  Treasure Hunt - Hosted by Quilter's Coop downtown Temecula at 28677 Old Town Front St..  We will leave after break-
fast on Saturday morning so we can be there by 9:30.  Carpooling would be nice, there will be sign up sheets in each class-
room for those who can drive and those who would like rides  :)        
2.  Temecula Valley Sewing Center - 28780 Old Town Front St. Just down the street from Quilter's Coop.  They have pre-
pared gift cards for each of us!  Please stop in and say hello and thanks to Aileen and Brian!       
3.   Renny Corder, Massage Therapist - Renny is great after a long day of sewing!  She offers chair massages @ $1.00/
min or if you're really tweaked, a full body massage, $80/hour!  She brings in a sign up sheet on Friday and Saturday for 
those who are interested.  This year she also donated a 20 minute chair massage as a prize!       
4.   Gift Exchange -  We will have this in the quad area on Saturday evening about 8:30pm.  Participation is voluntary and is 
ALOT of fun!  By popular vote we have decided to make the "gift" a yard of fabric, (whole, half or fat quarter packs etc.) 
wrapped nicely so they're a surprise.  By the way, if anyone knows of a game to facilitate the exchange, (other than "left-
right" or "stealing it 3 times") please let us know.        
5.   Ice Cream Social - Will take place right after the Gift Exchange.  Paula Dudek & Joanie Wolf  have put together a 
WONDERFUL collection of ice creams, toppings, and even root beer floats!!!  YUMMY, don't miss out on this!       
6.   Community Services - Randy's group is bringing some kits and fabric to work on if you are interested.  There are a cou-
ple of really nice prizes for those who participate!       
7.    Jelly Roll Race (1600" quilt) - For those of you who haven't made one of these yet, might be fun to "race for a 
prize"!  Bring a jelly roll, Bali pop, or simply 40 2-1/2in strips.       
8.   Share and Tell - Will be held in the quad area after Sunday brunch.       
9.   Sewing Room Games - We have some fun things planned to help keep us awake while we sew!  Of course they all in-
volve prizes!  Factoids: You will put 2 - 4 "facts" about yourself on an index card. Throughout the day a card will be pulled, 
we will read the fact and see if anyone can guess who it is!  The guesser and fact-or will win a prize!   There will also be the 
always fun word games, Guess How Many Jar, etc.   

Continued on Page 3  
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2011 QBS Quilt Retreat Update  
Continued  
Vicki Baeza and Mary Thrasher  
 
 
FACILITIES:   Your room has twin beds and a private bathroom with bed and bath linens provided. No eating, drinking or 
smoking is allowed in the bedrooms.  We have 2 large classrooms with one large table for each 2 quilters, plus shared cut-
ting tables, mats and ironing boards.  Each classroom has a kitchenette with refrigerator and microwave.  Please feel free to 
bring snacks, favorite desserts, etc.  Generally these snacks are shared by all.  For those of you who bring "special"  home-
made treats, I think it would be a good idea to bring copies of your recipe...you KNOW you're going to be asked!      There is 
a great coffee machine in the quad area kitchen where you can make individual cups of regular or decaf 24 hours a 
day.  There is also an ice machine in this room.       Our meals are served buffet style in the nicely appointed dining 
room.  To "mix it up", try sitting at different tables with new people each meal.  It's another good way to meet and make new 
friends within your guild. 
 
THINGS TO DO:   Without leaving the grounds, the facility has a SWIMMING POOL to cool off in anytime during the 
day.  And if you're lucky you can probably catch Kasey's synchronized swimming group the "Wonderful Marvelous Swim-
ettes" practicing their routine in the evenings!   Perhaps you may want to join in!  Other than the pool, there are walking trails 
and several very nice areas to sit and look over the beautiful valley.  It is serene and peaceful and there is usually a bunny 
or ten to entertain you.  Early Saturday and Sunday mornings you can watch the hot air balloons as they take off and float 
above the valley.  It is a very uplifting sight!  Other than the quilt shops in town, there is a Jo Ann's, several wineries and 
dangerously close by is Pechanga Casino!  Or you might like to check out the Farmer's Market in Old Town Temecula at 6th 
and Front St. Saturday morning 8-12.  There will be a map with these locations. 
 
DEPARTURE DAY:   We have to vacate the bedrooms by 10:00am on Sunday.  Please strip your bed and and put bed and 
bath linens in the laundry/storage room which is at the north of the downstairs hall.  After the 10:00am Sunday brunch, we 
will have Show & Tell in the quad area.  Even if you haven't finished something, please join us for this very special chance to 
show everyone how creative you are!  It's also a great time to take pictures and bid everyone goodbye and a safe trip 
home!  We are supposed to have the sewing rooms until 3:00pm so you can sew a little longer or pack up and head off to 
quilt shop hopping, casino or ??? 
 
SUGGESTED SUPPLY LIST:   I will be publishing this within a few days.  I have a GREAT weekend planned for you.  Not 
only are you going to have ENDLESS hours to sew on your beautiful projects, we'll have wonderful snacks, fun games and 
lots of prizes!!!     
 
Thank you so much for your patience and kind words.  PLEASE contact me with any questions at 714-488-0533.    
 
Best always,    
Vicki & Mary  

YOUR Quilts Need to be Seen  
Ann Leibovitz  

 

Itôs decision time!  Which of your quilts will you have displayed at the QBS 
Quilt Show?  Weôve seen your amazing quilts during Show and Tell and we 
want to see them again close up.  And Iôm sure there are stacks of almost fin-
ished ones out there too.  Enter four or five!  Every  QBS member should en-
ter at least one quilt! 
  
Entry Forms for the QBS Quilt Show were due at the General Meeting on Au-
gust 11 . If you didnôt hand them to Karen Kimmel or Connie Higgins at the 
August 11th Guild meeting, please mail them to Ann Leibovitz , 2400 Skyline 
Drive, Signal Hill, CA.  
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2011 QBS Retreat  
Supply List  

 
Sewing supplies:  
 

Sewing machine, manual, foot pedal, cord, surge protector or power strip.  ¼ inch and other specialty feet.  Machine 
 ñfix-itò kit. 
Individual ironing surface, iron, and cutting mat.  These are all provided but itôs nice to have your own as back-up. 
Usual notions: pins, pin cushion, seam ripper, rotary cutter & extra blades, extra needles, threads, needle threader, 
snips, machine oil, spray water bottle or Mary Ellenôs Best, bobbins, binding clips, basting pins, and glue stick. 

 
Bring to retreat:  
 
1. Bali Pop, Jelly Roll or 40 2-1/2 strips if you want to participate in a ñJelly Roll Raceò. 

2. Nicely wrapped, 1 yard of fabric (Fat Quarters, ½ yards, etc.), if you want to participate in the Gift Exchange. 

3. Yummy snack to share.  Maybe copies of your recipe ~ you know youôll be asked! 

4. Sodas or other drinks (coffee, tea, hot chocolate & ice are available in the service room). 

5. Swimsuit/beach towel 

6. Ear plugs ~ you donôt snore but what about your roommate? 

7. Walking shoes 

8. Camera/film/batteries 

9. IPod, laptop, Kindle or something to read 

10. Extra projects 

11. Personal fan 

Extra $$ for shopping, dining or ??? 

  
Items that are nice to have:  
 

Your own sewing chair or padded seat cushion 
Favorite bed pillow 
Design wall or flannel-backed tablecloth 
Blue painters tape 
Anything for aches and pains 
CHOCOLATE     

Library Bulletin  
Caroline Finley  
Brenda Rouse  

 
Ladies please bring up to 10 magazines to 
exchange or share with your fellow quilters.   
 
We are requesting you take your magazines 
that are not exchanged back home with you 
as we have no storage space. 
 
Magazines left behind will be tossed in the 
recycling bin for disposal. 

 
July Membership Statistics  

Suzan Rose Wheeler  

 
Attendance      84 

 
New Members       2 

 
Total Attendance     86 

 
Paid Membership   176 
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July 14th QBS Guild Meeting ñShow and Tellò Quilts 

RQ2 anyone?  Red, black and shades of gray 

show off Sandy Szladekôs quilting skills. 

Pat Blank paper pieced a precious kitty sleep-

ing on a pillow.  Another completed UFO.  

Staycation quilt.  Created by Linda Fowler in 

QBSôs Juneôs workshop class taught by Lyn 
Brown.  

Gwen Johnson and one of two quilts she 

made for QBS Community Quilts Program.  

Marilyn Pondôs jelly roll quilt.  Note the large 

rickrack added to border for a special finish.  

Warm, snuggly, wild animal prints and fuzzy 

blue squares are framed with super large rick-
rack.  Pieced and quilted by Karen Binkley.  

A design clever enough to raise the roof.  Susan 

MacVicarôs quilt and itôs focus on barns & poul-
try.  

A girly girls quilt for charity was pieced and 

quilted by Gwen Johnson.  

Feeling Groovy just looking at Pat Bartonôs 

homage to the 60ôs era. 
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Arcadia, a Mountaincreek Creations pat-

tern; shines in a rich mix of gold & black, 
pieced and quilted by Sandy Szladek.  

July 14th QBS Guild Meeting ñShow and Tellò Quilts 

Pastel and sherbet colors create a soothing 

and relaxing combination on Wendy Dil-
lonôs Stacation Quilt. 

Robin Gallagher shows the front and back of her new pattern ñLattice Patchò by Robin Inc.,, in 

the above photos.  The backing fabric, purchased from Ikea, was particularly vibrant.  

Linda Fowlerôs displays her stellar work on a Mille 

Grazie quilt design.  From Norah McMeeking of Bella 
Bella Quilts.  

Lori Davies made this bow tie quilt for the  

Quilts of Valor Program using good olô Ameri-
can red, white and blue fabrics.   

You Gotta Have Heart.  A quilt for Childrenôs Hospi-
tal by Vicki Allred.  The recipient is a special little 
boy awaiting a heart transplant.  

Members of Ann Leibpvotzô friendship group 

each did a self portrait.  Can you guess which 
one is Ann?  

Itôs a girl!  Laura Brown made this for a 

friend.  Laura liked it so much, she was hop-
ing for a boy, so she could keep it. . . . .  


